
SPECIAL ASSESSMENT PROJECT ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

REGULAR MEETING 

October 18, 2022 4:00pm  Watervliet Township Hall

MINUTES

Roll call,

Bob Wallace, Joe Pater, Rick Hoffmann, Bryan Duffield, Jim Fulton

Absent---Norma Somers

Spicer— Ehrand Bosworth

PLM—Andy Tomaszewski

Public comment time will be at the end of the meeting, please limit to 3 minutes, time is 
non-transferable., Response from the committee may be today or at a later date. 
Guests may record the meeting.  

Approve minutes of last meeting –September 2022 meeting 

Motion by Wallace, supported by Duffield  Passed

Reports 

Financial  

   Report given  

Communications

        

Old Business 

Spicer—Ehrland—updates on

Flow meter installation is completed

Water quality testing was done and showed levels of nutrients a little 

higher than last year, but nothing significant. 

Spicer will be meeting with PPLF about the Heater Farm 

The green drain treatment  doesn’t look like they are going to work.  

Need to look at other locations.  Discussed the fact that the land owner 

are not willing to cooperate with the projects.  Spicer suggested we 

might work with the drain commissioner to work on some smaller 

projects to show the land owner how it would work.  The drain 

commissioner is limited to what he can do.   

Floodplain reclamation project-  still haven’t been able to close deal 

with land owner.  Once they do, Spicer has most of the  

Discussed M-140 catch basin time frame and amount of material taken 



out.  Need to find a new location to dump spoils.  They will be getting 

costs and quotes for the project.

PLM—Andy

AVAS survey was done Wednesday,  September 21 and Andy gave a report.  The 

report showed an inventory of the various plants that we in the lake.   They did 

not find any milfoil in the lake for two years in a row.  They did find 4 spots of 

Starry Stonewort and was treated.  Costs are going up but some of the products 

we use are relatively stable.

New Business 

The informational SAPAC mailing was done at a cost just under $900.00

Planning for 2024 Public Hearing

Rick and Norma will work on an RFI to be sent to a few vendors.  Rick suggested 

we may want to have a zoom meeting early next year to discuss our goals and 

different proposals for the coming year.

Proposed Recommendations 

Public comments— Bob Wallace discussed the possibility of having the weir level 
raised because of how low the water level was this year. There was a lengthy discussion 
about the level of the weir.  

Charlie Pater discussed the project on the end of the Derby Drain 

Next meeting date   April 18, 2023  4:00  Watervliet Township Hall

Adjournment   4:38 pm


